This sample letter contains information that you may wish to provide to your at-risk family members if you have been found to have a pathogenic or likely pathogenic variant in BRCA1 or BRCA2. 
Dear family member: 

I’m writing to inform you that I recently underwent cancer genetic testing with Invitae, and I have been diagnosed with hereditary breast and ovarian cancer syndrome, or HBOC. This condition often runs in families and is associated with a significantly increased risk of developing various types of cancer. 

I was tested for genetic changes called pathogenic variants (also known as mutations) that can cause hereditary forms of cancer. My test identified a pathogenic variant that may run in our family. The specific variant is listed on a copy of my test results, which I have enclosed with this letter. 

Individuals with HBOC have a 38–84% lifetime risk of developing breast cancer, which is much higher than the general population’s risk (12%). They also have an increased risk of developing ovarian cancer (16–27%), which is significantly higher than the general population’s risk (1-2%). Risks for other types of cancer, including prostate cancer, pancreatic cancer, male breast cancer and melanoma, are increased as well. 

Although not everyone with HBOC will develop cancer, they can still pass the pathogenic variant on to their children, who can develop cancer. This is true for both women and men. 

Fortunately, there are medical management options to reduce the risk of cancer, which is why knowing about a pathogenic variant can be helpful. 
It is possible that other people in our family also have this pathogenic variant. I am writing to all relatives who could potentially be at risk. You should talk to your doctor about cancer surveillance and/or genetic testing for this condition. As I mentioned, I have included a copy of my test results with this letter. This information will help you and your doctor if you decide to undergo genetic testing. 
Invitae offers genetic testing to blood relatives for the variant that I tested positive for at no additional charge. To find out more about genetic testing through Invitae, visit http://www.invitae.com/patients/family-testing.
Genetic testing is best performed along with genetic counseling. You can visit the website of the National Society of Genetic Counselors (www.findageneticcounselor.com) to find a genetic counselor in your area. 
Additional information about HBOC can be found by visiting the following websites: 
 www.facingourrisk.org
 www.brightpink.org
I hope you find this information helpful. Please let me know if you have any questions for me. 

Sincerely,   

Enclosure: genetic test results
